PALM VALLEY CITY COUNCIL

MINUTES

REGULAR MEETING

FEBRUARY 18, 2014
The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 18th day of February 2014 at 5:00 p.m., 1313 N. Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following persons:


Mayor 



John M. Cutney


Council members


Julie C. Martin, Joe Jones







Debe Wright, Bill Werley, Sr.


Absent:



John Widger


City Attorney



Bill Wepfer


City Secretary


Sylvia R. Trevino


Staff Present:



A. R. Garcia, Chief of Police







Rosendo Flores, Waterworks Supervisor

1)  CALL TO ORDER

      Mayor Cutney called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

2)  PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
     Mayor Cutney led the Pledge of Allegiance

3)  PUBLIC COMMENTS

      None

4) PRESENTATION BY ZACH SILVA WITH COASTAL COMMUNITY              RECYCLING REGARDING A RECYCLING PROGRAM IN THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY
Zach Silva presented a power point presentation on the recycling services he proposes to offer the residents of the City of Palm Valley. He stated that the EPA states that the average household recycles .4 to .5 tons per year.  In 2011, Americans generated 87 million tons of recycled goods such as plastic, paper and cardboard, glass, metals and trash. He explained that each customer would be provided a 14-gallon bin with a subscription to the service.  Damaged, lost or stolen bins will be charged in order to replace the current bin.  An additional bin would cost $5.99.  Mr. Silva stated that he is a one-man operation and he feels confident that he can pick up 200 bins per day.  If you fill up your bin you could use a garbage bag and he would still pick it up.  Mr. Silva stated that every resident is responsible for their own bin.
Robbie Smith, a local resident, commented that she uses Rubbermaid containers at her house and she goes around the community and picks up the recycles and drives them to Donna.  She asked if Donna accepts glass.  Mr. Silva replied yes but they are not paying for it---the same with plastics.   Ms. Smith asked Mr. Silva if he had looked into grants for this type of service and Mr. Silva replied no; he is funding it by himself.

Mr. Silva continued to explain that he does not take the bins.  He justs dumps the recycles into a trailer.  He stated he had previously gone door to door soliciting for this type of service but had been stopped by the local Police for failure to have a permit.  He commented that he is trying to get at least 100 customers.

Mayor Cutney commented that the less government involvement the better and he encouraged Mr. Silva to pursue this venture and to announce in the City’s newsletter that he would be soliciting for recycling services.
5) MINUTES FOR APPROVAL – DECEMBER 17, 2013

There being no corrections to the minutes, Councilman Werley made a motion to    approve the minutes.

Councilwoman Martin seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

6) MARCH 18, 2014 CITY COUNCIL MEETING DATE CHANGED TO MARCH 25, 2014
Councilman Jones made a motion to approve the change in the meeting date from March 18, 2014 to March 25, 2014.

      Councilman Werley seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

7) RESOLUTION APPROVED ON THE ANNUAL REVIEW OF THE CITY’S INVESTMENT POLICY AND INVESTMENT STRATEGIES

Mayor Cutney commented that he would be taking the required Investment Officer training in April.
He briefed the Council on an incident that occurred at Compass Bank on a CD renewal and he is hoping to learn where else the City can invest its money.

Councilman Jones made a motion to approve the resolution.

Councilwoman Wright seconded the motion.           
Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.


8) ORDINANCE ADOPTED ORDERING A CITY GENERAL ELECTION TO BE HELD ON MAY 10, 2014 TO ELECT THREE (3) COUNCIL MEMBERS AND SETTING OUT ALL PROVISIONS RELATED TO THE ELECTION

The City Secretary explained this is the first step in the election process and recommended approval of the ordinance.

Councilman Jones made a motion to approve the ordinance as recommended by the City Secretary.

Councilwoman Wright seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

9) ACTION TAKEN REGARDING THE OFFER FROM HURRICANE FENCE       COMPANY FOR THE ALREADY PURCHASED MATERIALS FROM THE GATING PROJECT 
 Mayor Cutney explained that the offer made by Hurricane Fence Company was only        $4,000.

     Councilwoman Wright suggested selling the fence materials on Craig’s List.

Councilman Jones stated that he met with Mr. Garrison from Hurricane Fence and Mr. Garrison offered to store the materials for $150.00 a month and the City can then explore selling the materials through the Internet.  It was noted that EBAY would be expensive.

Councilman Werley was of the opinion that the City just take the offer instead of going through all of this just to try to sell it.

Councilman Jones commented that Mr. Garrison does not want the materials.  He suggested the City pay the $150 per month storage and see what else we can get.

He stated that it is mostly gate materials which are hard to get rid of.

Mayor Cutney agreed with Councilman Werley.  He stated that the City should take the money and move on.

Councilman Jones made a motion to obtain an inventory list of the gating materials and post on the Internet and pay $150 per month for a maximum of two months to see if the City can get a better offer.
     Councilwoman Wright seconded the motion.

     

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the voting on the above motion was:



Aye:  Jones, Wright, Martin



Nay:  Werley

The question arose as to who would post it on the Internet.  Councilman Jones stated that he would talk to Mr. Garrison to help us sell the materials and it could also be published in the City’s newsletter and City’s website.

The original motion was amended by Councilman Jones to reflect that Councilman Jones will lead this project to advertise the materials for sale.

      Councilwoman Wright seconded the amendment.


Mayor Cutney took the votes and the voting on the amended motion was:



Aye: Jones, Wright, Martin



Nay: Werley

10)       LOCATION OF ADDITIONAL STREET LIGHTS IN THE COMMUNITY         APPROVED AND STAFF AUTHORIZED TO ISSUE A WORK ORDER TO AEP FOR THE INSTALLATION OF SUCH LIGHTS

Councilwoman Wright asked about the lumens on the current lights and wondered why they all vary.

Councilwoman Martin stated that she had driven all of the locations and noted some changes to the proposed locations on the street map that was included in the agenda packets.

All on the Council viewed the locations and agreed to the amended locations as proposed by Councilwoman Martin.

The proposed locations are:


Between 5118 and 5126 Palm Valley South


5635 Jack Nicklaus


5626 Arnold Palmer


5626 Byron Nelson


Between 1001 and 1009 Palm Valley East


1433 Palm Valley East


Between 1716 and 1800 Palm Valley East


Between 1209 and 1217 Palm Valley East


Between 1724 and 1732 Brazos Circle

Approximately 5620 Gary Player

Mayor Cutney commented that there are a total of ten (10) locations and the funding has been identified.  This project will require additional funding due to the trenching that is necessary.  He commented that he would like to see this project completed this fiscal year.

Councilwoman Wright made a motion to approve the proposed (10) locations (as amended) and authorize staff to proceed to issue a work order to AEP.

Councilman Werley seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.


11)    MEMBERS APPOINTED TO THE BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT
Mayor Cutney recommended Lois Shreve, Georgiana Matz and Garnett Causey.

Councilwoman Martin recommended Bryan Wolf.

Councilwoman Wright recommended Larry Crow

Councilman Werley made a motion to accept the recommended individuals.

Councilwoman Martin seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

12)   CONSENT AGENDA
a. Police Monthly Report – January 2014
b. Municipal Court Monthly Report – January 2014
c. Monthly Check Listing – January 2014
d. Monthly Financial Report (budget) – January 2014
e. Investment Report – January 2014
 There being no discussion, Councilman Werley made a motion to approve the consent agenda.

Councilman Jones seconded the motion.

Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

13)
POLICE DEPARTMENT BUDGET ADJUSTMENTS APPROVED
Mayor Cutney explained that the Police Department incurred an unexpected expense of a new engine for one of the PD vehicles.  He recommended taking the $4,000 for the conference table and $1,000 from the fence project to allocate to the vehicle maintenance account in the Police Department budget to cover the remainder of the fiscal year.

Chief Garcia, as an immediate remedy, requested the following funds be transferred into the vehicle maintenance account to supplement the shortfall at this time in the amount of -$1,487.25.

Travel & training    $ 500


Ammunition           $ 200


Uniforms
       $  200


Radios                    $  500

Councilman Jones made a motion to approve the budget adjustments as presented.
Councilman Werley seconded the motion.
Mayor Cutney took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those             present.

14)
      ADJOURN
         There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 6:00 p.m. upon a motion by Councilman Werley and a second by Councilman Jones.

____________________________

John M. Cutney

Attest:

____________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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